
 

Leadership Change for the Winnipeg Police Board 

 

On October 1, 2025, Councillor Markus Chambers notified the Winnipeg Police Board of his 

resignation as Board Chair and Board Member, effective immediately. 

 

The Winnipeg Police Board extends its appreciation to Councillor Chambers for his dedicated 

service to the Board and the community. First appointed to the Board in 2018, Counsellor 

Chambers served as a Board Member, Vice-Chair, and Chair during his tenure. 

 

Vice-Chair Colleen Mayer will fulfil the obligations of the Chair until an appointment is made 

by City Council. 

 

Media inquiries for the Winnipeg Police Board may be directed to: Jeff Wiggett, Executive 

Director and Board Secretary, at jwiggett@winnipeg.ca or 204-986-2320.  

 

*** 


